POLICE  NOTICE

EID-UL-ADHA FESTIVAL
AT JUMMAH MOSQUE, PORT LOUIS

In virtue of Section 25 (3) of the Police Act and Section 181 of the Road Traffic Act, traffic arrangements as hereunder will be made on 01st August 2020 as from 06.30 hrs to 09.00 hrs in Port Louis Division in connection with "Eid-Ul-Adha" festival. 
Closed Streets 
2.
Royal street, Port Louis from its junction with Jummah Mosque Street upto


 Dr. Joseph Riviere Street.
 Diversion of Traffic

3.
Vehicular traffic coming from the South along Royal Street and proceeding 


towards the North will be diverted onto Jummah Mosque Street.
Interference with Participants
4.
No person shall unnecessarily interfere with or cause any annoyance to 


any person participating in the Eid-Ul-Adha Festival

Judicial Proceedings
5.
Non-compliance with these traffic arrangements will entail judicial 

proceedings.
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